
Mr. Carl Malamud 
Public.Resource.Org 
1006 Gravenstein Highway North 
Sebastopol, CA 95472 

Dear Mr. Malamud: 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 
OFFICE OF FREEDOM OF INFORMATION 

1155 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1155 

!B' 2 8 2015 
Ref: 15-F-1662 

This is the final response to your enclosed Freedom ofInformation Act (FOIA) request to 
Defense Logistics Agency (DLA) Headquarters for records pertaining to Mr. Gregory E. Saunders, 
Director, Defense Standardization Program Office (DSPO), who also serves on the Board of Directors of 
the American National Standards Institute (ANSI) and previously served as the Chairman of ASTM 
International. Your request was received in this office on August 20,2015, from DLA, and assigned 
FOIA case number 15-F -1662. We ask that you use this number when referring to your request. 

This FOIA office only processes requests for the Office of the Secretary of Defense (OSD) and 
the Joint Staff (1S). There is no central FOIA processing point for records for the entire Department of 
Defense (DoD). FOIA processing is decentralized and delegated to those officials of the Military 
Departments and various DoD Components who generate andlor maintain the records being sought or 
reviewed. For future reference, you may find links to the non-OSD/JS DoD FOIA Requester Service 
Centers on our website: http://www.dod.miUpubs/foi/. 

The OSD Office of General Counsel (OGC) Standards of Conduct Office (SOCO) does not 
provide legal advice to DSPO; however, SOCO conducted a search of their records systems based on the 
information provided in your request. After thorough searches of the electronic records and files of 
SOCO, no documents of the kind you described could be identified. We believe that these search 
methods were appropriate and could reasonably be expected to produce the requested records if they 
existed. 

This closes your request in our FOIA Office. If you are not satisfied with this action, you may 
petition the Appellate Authority, the Director of Administration, Office ofthe Secretary of Defense, by 
writing directly to the Freedom of Information Division, ATTN: Appeals Office, 1155 Defense Pentagon, 
Washington, D.C. 20301-1155. You may also submit your appeal electronically atthe following link: 
http://pal.whs.millpaIMain.aspx. Your appeal should be postmarked within 60 calendar days of the date 
of this mail, should cite case number 15-F -1662, and should be clearly marked "Freedom ofInformation 
Act Appeal." 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

Sincerely, 

~~~ 
~ Stephanie L. Carr 

Chief 


